PPC Category #1:  Response to news stories portraying laboratory medicine in an incorrect/incomplete manner.

e-mail sent to a radio talk show host:
"As a clinical laboratory scientist I have witnessed first-hand the affect of the swine flu epidemic. As a radio host you earlier had a doctor on your show talk about getting the lab results back to know if a patient actually has swine flu. Well, behind the lab results are overworked and underpaid laboratory professionals. We are the health care providers who are testing all of those swine flu swabs under a level 3 biosafety hood. And, we have some issues that we are dealing with. The first is that there may not be enough reagents to test all of the panicked public as this is not the normal flu season and the manufacturers of the products that we use to test for the flu  may not have enough supplies to meet the demand. The second is even more important and that is the ongoing personnel shortage of clinical laboratory scientists (BS level) and clinical laboratory technicians (AA level). Due to retirements, etc there is a need for 9000 new laboratory professionals a year yet we are only training @ 4000 a year.  This shortage is the true public health crisis."

